IRUN meeting in Münster
This year’s annual IRUN meeting was held at the University of Münster (Westfälische Wilhelms-Universität Münster), Germany, on 23-24 May 2014. It gathered 63 people from ten universities – IRUN members.

 The first meetings of the IRUN working groups took place on 23 May. The Jagiellonian University participated in the Careers Offices Group (Agnieszka Dudziak and Patrycja Supik, JU Careers Office), the Contact Persons Group (Maria Kantor, International Relations) and the IRUN Building Block ‘Joint Programmes’ (Dorota Maciejowska, Center for Excellence in Academic Teaching – Ars Docendi). There was also a meeting of the IRUN Building Block ‘Competitiveness Horizon 2020’ chaired by Prof. Ludovic Thilly from the University of Poitiers.  

At the IRUN Rectors’ Meeting, which took place on 24 May, the Jagiellonian University was represented by Prof. Andrzej Mania, Vice-rector for educational affairs.

The IRUN Rectors’ Meeting was chaired by Prof. Sebastian Kortmann (Radboud University Nijmegen) and dedicated to the IRUN achievements 2013-2014. They included the activities of the Careers Services (Skype sessions, counselling services, online labour market information and Erasmus bid of all the IRUN universities ‘E-experience: Skyways to European Careers’); Competitiveness H2020, excellence programmes, joint programmes and summer schools as well as staff and student mobility. 
The second part of the Rectors’ Meeting embraced two presentations. Viola van Melis, Head of the Centre for Research Communication, WWU Cluster of Excellence, talked on ‘Religion and Politics in Modern and Pre-Modern Cultures. Dr Wilhelm Bauhus, Director of the Innovation Office at the University of Münster presented ‘Backyard Scientific Discoveries: The Outreach Strategy of the Expedition Münsterland.’ 
Then the participants had the opportunity to visit three clusters of excellence: ‘Religion and Politics’ dealing with the relationship of religion and politics across epochs and cultures (200 academics from 14 countries, from more than 20 disciplines in the Humanities and Social Sciences); ‘Cells in Motion: Imagining to understand cellular behaviour in organisms’ and ‘MExLab ExperiMINTe pupils’ experimental lab aiming at establishing a long-lasting interest of middle and high school students in the subject fields of science, technology, engineering and mathematics.
The next annual IRUN meeting in planned in Ljubljana in 2015.
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